Building the bridge to success together

Monday 3rd January 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,



Happy New Year to you all! I hope you have had a happy and healthy Christmas break and that your children are looking forward to returning to school tomorrow.

I wanted to write to you, prior to the children's return, to reiterate the measures we have in place at school to promote the safety of our entire school community.

We will continue to ensure that the children only mix with their own year group for the time being as a way of hopefully reducing Covid transmission in school. Ventilation, handwashing and regular touch point cleaning will also still be a priority.

If your child displays any symptoms, please ensure that you book them a PCR test. Symptoms include;

- · a new continuous cough
- high temperature
- change or loss of taste or smell.

Please also be aware that not all cases of COVID-19 show the typical symptoms mentioned above. Some pupils who have COVID-19 do not have any symptoms (asymptomatic) and recent positive cases have reported more cold-like symptoms, stomach upset, and headaches before testing positive.

We would also advise that all adults (unless exempt) wear a face covering on the school site, including the playground areas please. These areas become very busy before and after school and this measure will hopefully reduce the number of further cases.

Despite having to start 2022 with another Covid restriction letter to parents, we have lots to look forward to at All Saints' this year. Our curriculum continues to be widely enhanced and opportunities for visits and visitors is set to increase. We will also be continuing our links with Fit4Fun and Hull FC and have further partnerships with other local sporting teams and businesses.

We have a number of maintenance projects taking place over the year with the both the Infant and Junior schools being reroofed and also major work taking place in the annexe. We feel very fortunate to have this work carried out and look forward to continuing to improve our school environment.

Please be aware that the roofing work will be starting at the Junior School. The scaffolding is now up and parents will be unable to walk along the path directly in front of the Junior School. The car park area will remain a safe place for parents to walk when moving between the Junior and Infant playgrounds both before and after school.

We look forward to welcoming all of the children back to school tomorrow.

Thank you in advance for your support.

Yours sincerely,

Miss L. Jackson

